Oct. 15, 2019 Supplementary Information – Re: Construction

To

Bryan Sherrell, Planner City of Port Coquitlam Planning Division, 2580 Shaughnessy St Port Coquitlam, BC V3C 2A8

Dear Bryan,

Thank you for providing your review comments of rezoning application RZ000175 and Development Permit application DP000309. We appreciate your thorough feedback and have begun incorporating your comments into a revised application which we are resubmitting in short order.

Referenced Property

1752 & 1758 Salisbury Avenue, Port Coquitlam, BC

RE:

Rezoning RZ000175 & Development Permit DP000309

The purpose of this letter is to confirm how we plan to manage the site during the construction period by employing a variety of construction best practices including:

- Ensuring open communication with the neighboring residents
- Engaging a rodent exterminator to confirm there are no rodents in the properties prior to demolition
- Strictly following all applicable city bylaws including: noise, electrical, plumbing, fire, sprinkler etc.
- Employing best practices with respect to Erosion and Sediment control in order to control on site erosion and prevent the release of sediments
- Controlling access to the site and preventing traffic from tracking mud offsite by installing a site access pad (crushed gravel on the driveway)
- Restricting traffic to this area where practical.
- Keeping the site fully fenced and secured at all time
- Covering temporary soil stockpiles with plastic and/or tarps
- Storing excavated soils away from storm drains / paved surfaces so that runoff will be filtered by existing vegetation or collected in the perimeter ditches.
- Installing inlet protection (i.e., sediment sacks) to protect storm sewers, within 30m downgradient of the site

ARC Real Estate Development Group Ltd.



We look forward to hearing back from you and are happy to discuss further at your convenience. If there are any additional measures you would like to see employed please do let us know.

If you have any questions or require any clarification, please feel free to reach out at 604-762-8596 or at kristalina@arcdevelopmentgroup.com

Sincerely,

Kristalina Dinovsky - Kutev

Vice President, Design and Development

ARC Real Estate Development Group Ltd